- 7 December 2009 at 7.30, upstairs at William 4th.
- 1. Hello and introductions: Welcome back to Phil!
- 2. Apologies: Cllr Simon Green, Amanda Riley, Molly & Tom, Laura Spanswick, Hugh Byrne.
- 3. Previous meeting: no comments
- 4. Policing: Sgt Graeme Day (new sergeant replacing Mick Pilkington) introduced himself. Burglaries across Queens Park has risen more than the usual 'Christmas Rush'. A lot of daytime burglaries while people are at work, so Sgt Day's team is out during the day. They are also giving information on prevention. Again we had the reminder to lock windows properly, and be careful in shared property with inadequate outer door locks and old door frames. His team are giving out leaflets and reactivating Operation Bumblebee. Improved police presence is noticed and welcomed.

Vehicle crime – Triangle has been targeted, especially motorbikes. 14 motorbikes/mopeds have been stolen in the last few months (most have been recovered)

They are also targeting Anti Social Behavior (but this is not such a problem this side of the ward).

Please send a letter to get Safer Neighbourhood Team moved to Kilburn Lane or Chamberlayne Road.

To: Chief Inspector Ian Vincent, Wembley Police Station, 603 Harrow Road, Wembley, HA0 2HH.

- 5. Streetcare and Cleansing: Dennis Lewis moves department. Selvin Rodney is our new Street Care contact. Avril will invite him in to get to know us.
- 6. KTRA Membership and Organisation:

Bulbs have been planted round the noticeboard on Wakeman Road.

Conservation area signs have been designed by Gail and are awaiting final approval. There is nothing in writing yet to confirm Neighbourhood Working money for Library Garden.

- 7. Planning and Development; Cemetery Wall planning applications have gone round regarding rebuilding the wall. A small grant has been given by English Heritage (not enough to cover the whole project.) Tony Bernard, the Surveyor employed by the Cemetery Company, has been invited to our next meeting to give us a proper update.
- 8. Highways & Byways: Ladbroke Grove crossing looks like something is going to happen here. £100,000 has been given towards this.
- 9. Utilities. Berens Road seems to have low water pressure. IF this affects you ring and hassle them on a regular basis and keep a record. If there are enough records they may do something. Initial letter to be written by Charlotte Gather. New pipes will come eventually as they are being replaced throughout the borough.
- 10. Noticeboard and Website updates. Gail to do something Christmassy.

11. AOB

Kilburn Kensal Transition Town – Green project. Steven to invite them to talk to us. Holland & Holland factory – fence is secure now, if not particularly pretty. Bedsits are being transformed back to being flats.

12 Date and Chair of next meeting – No Jan Meeting. 01 Feb 2010.

Chair: Jude

Minutes: Charlotte